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271 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 28th June 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

Regarding the Onc. krameri I assumed wrongly. I thought Eduard would send you some, since I told him some 3 or 4 months ago where they are growing in Costa Rica. And I sent him a drawing. Perhaps he received my letter when it was too late. 

A picture of it was printed in the Botanical Magazine; I bought this in Covent Garden. The flowers are white turning faintly pink towards the centre, which does not match your description which you placed in Steven’s catalogue; maybe it is a different plant, if this does not come from Costa Rica.

I know the Masdevallia racemosa, for I was travelling with Gross to Europe when he had found the plants, and one living plant, which has since died.

Regarding an auction in Liege, I really can’t say; people who live there tend to go to Ghent or even London, as did Messange.

I was amazed to see that Lord Trevor Lawrence was sending orchids to auction, some of them very rare.

Baron Hruby writes, that you have sent him a small consignment, £3.1.6, he will pay me for it and seems very happy. Pity he does not buy more.

Antoine writes that he does not want to receive any more plants until he has paid his bill; he wants to pay in two instalments. He has not paid anything yet, maybe on the first of the month.

I don’t know if Hűbsch has written right away, maybe he wants to wait until he has arrived. Of course, he could be ill, like everybody else who travels to that region.

The little young man Faus is very happy to be going to Engand; he is rather short but very nice and a hard worker.

Pity that the things from Eduard have not arrived…

It seems that Reichenbach has lost his great enthusiasm for Lehmann; although he brought him many dried flowers, one hears nothing in Gardeners’ Chronicle. It used to be all Lehmann:

Odontoglossum vexillare Lehmann

Od. alexanderae Lehmann,

Pescatorea lehmannii

Lueddemanniana lehmannii.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Maren’s comment: this letter contains a drawing of Od. krameri
Translated by: Maren Talbot
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